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Volunteer of the Month! 
We’d like to recognize Connie Vaughn this month.  Connie is our Hospitality Chairperson, 
welcoming all new residents and providing them with a packet of useful information.  She 
most recently stepped in to tackle the Nominating Committee to ensure we have three or 
more people running for the Board. Her enthusiasm is a welcome addition to our monthly 
meetings, and her love of the Village is catching.  Thank you Connie! 

 
The Village People! 

 
Congratulations 
to two of our 
owners, John 
Curtin, Vereen 

Circle, and Donna Tubb, 
Calabash Circle, who were  
married on May 23. Their 
wedding was in Vereen 
Gardens, and reception at 
our clubhouse. 

***** 
 
Thank You! 
A big thank you to Jeanette 
Tripp for her years of being 
Circle Captain coordinator 
– delivering the newsletters 
to 15 circle captains, and 
also being a Circle Captain 
for her circle. Jeanette is 
passing the torch to Jackie 
Andrews and Melinda Hall 
for Brunswick Circle, so 
another big thanks to 
Jackie and Melinda!! 
 
Donna Alvarez delivers to 
Circle Captains from 
Lafayette to Calabash.  
If you’d like to volunteer to 
deliver newsletters to 
Circle Captains from 
Jefferson down to Liberty, 
please let Angela know. 

Board 
A representative from Horry County Emergency Center will talk to 
us about evacuation - for all residents - on June 18th at the 
Clubhouse at 7 p.m. Please get the word out. If you know of someone 
who needs a ride to the clubhouse please call Barbara Tanner. 
 
The annual packet will be mailed early in June.  Please read it and send 
in your ballots.  Ballots with no return address will not be valid. 
 
Make plans now for the annual mtg.  7/11 at 10am. 
 
Next Workshop is June 9 and Board Meeting is June 16. Owners may 
attend both meetings. 
 
A new golf cart was purchased for the Village – old one traded in. 
 
Fines:  
3-$50 - skateboarding on Village roads  
1-$50 - being in clubhouse during card deactivation   
1-$50 - letting cat roam   
2-$300 - failure to clean property 
Letters:  2 for overgrown lot, 1 for speeding and failure to stop at stop 
sign 
 
Maintenance 
Repairs have been made on our dock and pier. Additional repairs will be 
done when new budget is passed. The ceiling in the Library and 
Exercise room will be repaired. We are going to purchase a leaf vacuum 
for our mower.  
 
Election 
The Election committee will be in full swing the first week in June by 
getting the ballots sent out.  Should anyone want to help stuff 
envelopes Friday, June 5, 2009, please let Jackie Andrews know at 
249-0626 after 7pm.



 
 
› Please remember to give 
Angela any change in your 
license plate numbers. 
 
› Please give your visitors 
and contractors your 3-digit 
number for entrance to the 
Village and ask them to use 
the call box on the Visitors 
side – not call you from a 
cell phone. 
 
› Regarding the Rule of the 
Month – bottom of this page 
– please don’t allow your 
dogs to bark incessantly, 
especially early in the 
morning and late at night.  
We hear them, so you must 
hear them. Please be a good 
neighbor.  If a concern is 
filed, the Board will act.  
 
Found Items  
LAST CALL - Life jackets – 
please call the Office to 
identify. 
 

***** 
Did You Know… 
that the meeting 
and workshop  
dates are on our 
website? Check it out at 
windjammerpoa.com/ 
meetings.htm 
 
We’ve also added a map of 
the circles at 
windjammerpoa.com/ 
circles.htm 
 
To make your text larger or 
smaller on the website, hold 
the Ctrl button and use the 
scroll wheel up or down on 
your mouse. 

Beautification 

The Beautification Committee would like to thank all who volunteered 
at the annual pool area cleanup.   
 
Nurses Closet 
As of May 2009, the equipment below is available for loan to WJV 
residents.  Please sign book with date, name, and address. On 
return of equipment, sign date of return. To obtain items please 
call Nancy Becker at 280-0838, or Barb Gherri at 249-3509. If 
neither are available, please contact the Maintenance dept.  
 
Nursing Equipment: 
2 bedside commodes 
2 wheelchairs 
2 wheelchair cushions 
1 standard cane 
2 tri-fold canes 
4 folding walkers 

1 deluxe walker with seat and basket 
Several pairs of crutches 
2 over-bed trapeze bars 
Bathtub and shower stools 
1 lift for toilet seat 
1 bed wedge for positioning 
1 portable bed shampoo attachment 

 
Baby Equipment: 
1 wooden porta crib 
1 hi chair 

1  playpen 
1 baby swing 

 
Security 
We purchased two cameras that will be placed in pool area for the 
summer.  A chairperson is needed. Please call Barbara Tanner if 
interested. 
 
Compound 
Boats that are not in compliance with rules (registration and agreement 
submitted) will be removed. If you sell a boat, please notify us.  
Please remember to keep your area mowed.  
 
Hospitality 
New owner – I09 - Billy Ray Hall, Jr. 
 
Social 
No plans for June.  We will have July 4th celebration.  Keep checking 
the clubhouse bulletin board for information.  Remember bingo on 
Wednesday night at 7:30. 
 
Recreation 
If you are interested in chairing or helping, please call Lacy Paulussen. 
 
Rule of the Month 
3. REAL PROPERTY 
    2. Private Lots and Homes  
        e. No noxious or offensive activity shall be carried on, nor shall anything 
be done tending to cause embarrassment discomfort, annoyance or nuisance 
to neighbors. 
SOURCE: DRC 1/30/97 

 


